STATE OF INDIANA)

                            SS)

COUNTY OF CLAY
)

Marshall Nuckolls opened the Clay County Drainage Board meeting on April 3, 2023.  Members present were Paul Sinders, Bryan Allender, Marty Heffner, and Marshall Nuckolls. Also present was Eric Somheil, Attorney for the Board. Patricia Foxx made a record of the following proceedings to wit:
Motion to approve the March 6, 2023 minutes was made by Marty Heffner and seconded by Paul Sinders. Motion carried 4-0. 
IN THE MATTER OF OLD BUSINESS
Vernon Maesch, Clay County Surveyor, said that he had been inspecting the southern area of the County to determine if there had been any major damage from the recent storms. He did not indicate any major problems. 
IN THE MATTER OF NEW BUSINESS

Marshall said that he had talked to a landowner who was concerned with the change in a ditch direction on his property.  The landowner should contact IDEM or the DNR; however, it would be best if the landowner would talk to the other landowner about the problem and concern before contacting either the IDEM or the DNR.

Applications for the full time position at the Clay County Soil and Water Conservation District Office will be posted in the Courthouse and may be posted on Facebook. 

IN THE MATTER OF ADJOURNMENT

There being no other business Bryan Allender made a motion to adjourn and seconded by Marty Heffner.  Motion carried 4-0.










__________________________











__________________________











__________________________











__________________________











__________________________











Clay County Drainage Board

Attest:








Clay County Auditor
